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August 30, 2023 
 
 
 
 
Mr. Jason Uhley  
General Manager-Chief Engineer  
Riverside County Flood Control and Water Conservation District  
1995 Market Street  
Riverside, CA 92501       
 
Dear Mr. Uhley:  
 
     Section 1002 of the Water Resources Reform and Development Act (WRRDA) of 
2014 requires that a U.S. Army Corps of Engineers District Engineer provide a non-
Federal study sponsor with notification of feasibility study schedule dates for key 
milestones within 90 days of executing a Feasibility Cost Share Agreement (FCSA) and 
when milestone dates change by more than 30 days. The FCSA for the Murrieta Creek 
General Reevaluation Report was executed on June 30, 2023. 
 
     The dates for the milestones listed below are yet to be determined, consistent with 
recent communication with your staff. The previously reported dates have been delayed 
due primarily to vernal pool investigation and updated H&H modeling.  
 
Description      Previously Reported Date  Date* 
Release of the Draft Feasibility Report  January 20, 2023    TBD 
Submittal of the Final Feasibility Report  February 26, 2024   TBD 
Signed Chief's Report (or Director’s Report) August 23, 2024   TBD 
 
*TBD: To Be Determined 
 
    We appreciate the time your staff has dedicated to this reevaluation process and 
commitment to negotiate the appropriate scope of work. As we progress, we will 
continue to refine the Project Management Plan and will report changes to the dates 
shown above. 
 
     This letter will be posted and made available to the public on the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers website (https://www.spl.usace.army.mil/Missions/Civil-Works/WRRDA-
Water-Projects-and-Studies/). 
 
      
 
 
 



  

  
 

 
    If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 452-3961 or your staff can 
contact Project Manager, Mr. Damien Lariviere at 213-452-4015 or email: 
Damien.a.lariviere@usace.army.mil. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Andrew J. Baker 
Colonel, U.S. Army  
Commanding 




